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   IMPORTANT NOTICE 
All physicals that expire while your child 
is a student here at Wesley must be 
updated one month after you are 
informed.  If we do not receive the 
completed physical or a date as to when 
the physical will be done, we are 
required by State licensing laws to ask 
your child not to return until this is 
done.  If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding this matter, please 
feel free to discuss them with either 
myself or Mrs. Riccio, our Nurse 
Consultant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember….Get your child’s flu 

shot and turn in the form to the 
school office…….. 
They are due by December 31st….. 

 
 
 

 

ILLNESS OF A CHILD 

 

It is important that we maintain a healthy 

environment.  For the benefit of everyone in 

our Center, please keep your children home 

if they do not feel well (diarrhea, fever, 

vomiting, congestion, uncontrolled runny 

nose, or coughing). PLEASE NOTIFY 

THE CENTER IF YOUR CHILD WILL 

BE ABSENT. If your child is out for more 

than five (5) school days, a note from your 

physician is required for your child to return. 

 

  ILLNESS GUIDELINES 

 
1. Any child who is ill needs to be kept home. 

2. A child who is too ill for outside play needs     

 to remain at home until strong enough to 

 enjoy the program. 

3. Your child may return to school when  

 a. temperature is normal for 24 hours. 

 b. diarrhea or vomiting has stopped for 

  24 hours. 

 c. cleared to return to school with a 

  physician’s note. 

 d. your child has taken an antibiotic, 

  ordered by the physician, for  

  24 hours. 

 
Any one of the following symptoms will require that a 

child be removed from the Center as recommended by 

the Connecticut Department of Health: 

 

Vomiting Chicken Pox Diarrhea Mumps

 Conjunctivitis   Impetigo      Fever 

Measles Unidentified Rash Strep Throat

      

If a child has an injury (fractured or broken bones, stitches, 

etc.) a note is required from your physician stating that the 

child can participate fully in the program. 

 

 
 

 
If your child has had a toileting accident at school 

and come home wearing clothes other than his own, 

please return them to the school.  We have a 

shortage of boys pants.  If you have any out grown 

pants, we would love to have them. Thanks 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WESLEY’S THANKSGIVING 

ADOPTED FAMILY:  
 

Wesley Learning Center will be 

collecting food for the “Thanksgiving 

Basket Program” in Newtown 

sponsored by WIN. (Women Involved 

in Newtown)  Each classroom will be 

assigned a list of items that our 

adopted family will need for 

Thanksgiving Dinner and beyond.  

Please look for the sign up sheet 

outside your child’s classroom.  We are 

asking that  each family donate    

($2.00) for the purpose of purchasing 

a gift certificate for perishable food 

items.  If someone can get a turke y, 

please call me.  I need (2) volunteers 

to bring the donated food items down 

to Rauner Hall in the Methodist 

Church on Friday,  November 17th  

between the hours of 12:00 and 2 :00 

PM. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CLOSING POLICY  
As the cold weather approaches, please 

be aware of our school closing policy.  If 
the Newtown Public Schools are closed 

due to inclement weather conditions, 
Wesley Learning Center will be closed.  If 

the Newtown Public Schools are delayed 

in opening for an y reason, (whether it be 
a 1 -hour, 1 -1/2 hour, or 2 hour delay), 

Wesley Learning Center will only have a 
1-hour delay.  (dismissal will be at the 

regular time)        If, for any reason, there 
is an early dismissal, we will call you.  

Please watch WFSB TV -3, WVIT Channel 
61, or WTNH Channel 8 TV for the 

announcement.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to ask.  
 

 
 
 
                                                       

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A reminder to all parents that children are 

not to be left unattended in a  vehicle in the 

school parking lot.  As you know, this 

practice is against the law and we are 

mandated to report such instances to the 

proper authorities.  I know it is sometimes 

an inconvenience to get a sibling out of 

the car and into the building; espec ially 

when you are only going to be in the 

school a short time.  But, unfortunately, it 

only takes a few seconds for an accident 

or a tragic incident to occur.  I would 

appreciate everyone adhering to this 

policy so further steps will not need to be 

taken.   Thank you.  

 

 PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR CHILD’S 
NAME APPEARS ON ALL COATS, HATS, & 
MITTENS.  AS WE DRESS FOR COLDER 
DAYS OUTSIDE, THERE WILL BE MUCH 
LESS CONFUSION IF WE CAN EASILY 
IDENTIFY EACH CHILD’S CLOTHING. 
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            Cold packs are also required                                              
 to bÅ ÉÎ ÅÁÃÈ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÓÎÁÃË ÂÁÇȢ  
 This is a state licensing law.            
 Make sure that your child has         
 one in his/her snack bag. 
 
 
 

 
A Note About Fall Progress 
Reports:  
It is our goal to keep you informed of 
the learning that takes place in our 
classrooms.  Parents are always 
anxious to know how their child is 
doing.  It is hard to give those answers 
in the first few months of school.  A 
big part of our curriculum is based on 
repetition and time; so in order for it 
to be a valuable tool, it will take time 
for us to determine where your 
children are.  That being said and 
being a parent myself; I know how 
important it is to get feedback from  
your childôs teacher.  We will be 
sending home a ñFall Progress 
Reportò.  This report is a way to 
provide you with written information 
about your child.  We hope that it will 
help you have a sense of where your 
child is and where he/she is moving 
towards.  This written report is based 
on the performance standards that we 
have used in our classes during 
September & October.  Remember 
when you look at them that it is not a 
ñReport Cardò, itôs a tool for all of us 
to know where your child is in the 
beginning of the year.  Please do not  
compare your child with other 
children.  Fro m here, we will set goals 
for each individual child to progress 
towards the next level.   
Early Childhood teaching is a 
continuous process of planning and 

observing.  The teachers plan 
activities that help children learn.  As 
teachers observe, they learn a bout the 
children and can plan new activities 
and teaching strategies to challenge 
the children even further.  This is the 
process of ñintentionalò teaching ï a 
process in which teachers think 
carefully about what they do and why 
they do it.  
 
  I hope thi s helps you to understand 
how we here at Wesley view your 
childôs learning.  If you have any 
questions or concerns, or would like 
further explanation, please call me or 
Mrs. Tani.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wesley will be adopting a Newtown family 

for the Christmas holiday.  We will be 

collecting gifts for this family in need 

sponsored by The Newtown Fund.  Through 

your generosity the effort has been very 

successful in past years.  The children’s 

ages and gift choices will be forthcoming. 

You can select a nametag from the wreath 

located on the school office door, purchase 

the gift, and return it unwrapped with the 

gift tag taped to the present.      This will 

begin when we return from Thanksgiving 

Break. 
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NO SCHOOL  
Tuesday, November 7th   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, November 21st  

All Classes  

Information to follow..  

Babysitting will be available on 

Conference Day by  

Rachel Fuchs   

from 8:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you a  

Happy Thanksgiving  

From our Family to 

Yours  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THANKSGIVING RECESS  

We will be closed Tuesday, 

November 21st   through 

Friday, November 24th    .  

Classes will resume on 

Monday, November 27 th   



FAMILY GATHERINGS 

 
Family gatherings can be stressful as well as 
delightful.  Whether its cousins staying for the 
weekend or you are traveling to a big family 
reunion, the build up and general excitement can 
overwhelm young children.  Before your family 
event, consider these suggestions to help make the 
occasion more successful for the whole family. 
 
Everyone Has A Family :    Starting way before 
the event, take every opportunity to point out 
families together when you and your child are out 
and about.  Jump start discussions with questions 
like ñDo you think those boys are with their 
grandpa?  What games do you like to pla y 
with your grandpa?ò 
 
While looking through story books, talk about the 
families you see.  Point out similarities to your 
family.  ñThis looks like your auntie.  She is my 
sister.  Just like _______ is your sister.ò 

 
Memory Lane:    Before the family gathering, take 
time to go through photographs of the relatives 
your child will be with, even if sheôs met them 
before.  Include ones of when they were younger 
along with a little history from childhood stories.  
Sharing memories will make distant family 
members more real for your child.  ñWhen  
Uncle John and I were kids, he taught me 
how to roller skate.ò 
If you are traveling to an event, young children will 
benefit from bringing a portable picture album 
along.  Use recent pictures of those youôll be 
visiting so your child will become familiar with 
names and faces.  Then, during the gathering, 
instead of being overwhelmed by unfamiliar faces, 
your child will be able to greet ones she now 
knows! 
 
                              
           Children and  elders will  
                                                      both benefit from                                        
                                    spending  quality time                         
                                                together .  
 

 

Get them involved:    Whether you are hosting a 
party or traveling to join the rest of the family, 
invite your child to get involved.  
 
Ahead of time, encourage your child to make cards 
or gifts for each member that will be there.  Ta lk 
about the person as you are creating the gift.  
Include details about hobbies or interests that will 
help your child know her relatives.  At the event, 
presenting the gift will act as a helpful ice breaker.  
 
If you are hosting the gathering, get your c hild 
involved from the VERY BEGINNING.  She might 
have some helpful ideas for food or activities.  Ask 
her for advice on what games would be fun for the 
younger members. 
 
Your child will feel part of the big picture if she has 
some useful tasks to do during the visit.  She can 
be in charge of setting the table, passing out an 
appetizer or entertaining some of the children.  
 
Be prepared:     Being prepared both physically 
and mentally will go a long way towards making 
the visit a success for everyone. 
 
Before the event, brush up on manners and 
conversation skills.  Donôt, however, use the 
occasion to scold or correct your child.  Itôs 
humiliating to be corrected in front of relatives and 
could cause your child to act out more.  
 
Ensure your child will be in good spirits for the 
party by setting an early bedtime and cutting down 
on sweets or other foods that may affect her 
behavior. 
 
Help her choose clothes that are appropriate for 
the occasion but are comfortable. 
 
Expect your little one to be shy at first and respect 
her need to become comfortable at her own pace.  
 
Most importantly, seeing you enjoy the visit 
yourself will help your child get right into the spirit 
of things.  
 
 
 
 

 
       

 
 



 
 
 
 

Thank you for ordering books for your children 
through the Scholastic Book Club available at 

Wesley.  By placing orders with Scholastic, Wesley 
acquires points to purchase books for the 

classroom.  Ordering on line is simple and easy; 
and Wesley receives bonus points each time an 
order is placed on line.  Try ité   Parents can also 
purchase a ñgiftò for their childôs classroom; 
wouldnôt that be a great ñteacherôs giftò for the 
holidays?  Thank you for your support and we 
appreciate all that you do for the children and 

staff. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Soup Is For Learning (Sharing too!)   

Preschoolers can help parents prepare soup 

and experience sharing while they 

cooperate to complete a task.   You'll be 

surprised at how much learning takes place!   

You will need:   

A large pot with a cover, vegetable brush, 

vegetable peeler (optional), knives, cutting 

board, measuring cup, a ladle/big spoon, 

soup bowls and a stovetop.   

Ingredients can include:   

4 cups water, 4 vegetable  or chicken 

bouillon cubes, and a variety of vegetables; 

carrots, potatoes, corn, peas, onions, 

zucchini etc.   

Preparation:   Wash and scrub the 

vegetables (peeling is optional).   Cut into 1" 

pieces.  Pour water into the pot, and add 

the bouillon and vegeta ble pieces. Cover 

and bring to a boil, then simmer for an 

hour.   

Preschoolers help by:   

¶ Choosing their favorite vegetables 

to put into the soup   (making 

decisions) 

¶ Scrubbing vegetables    (muscle 

coordination ) 

¶ Measuring water and pouring into the 

pot   (pre -math skills ) 

¶ Placing vegetables into the water  

¶ Listening for the timer ( anticipating 

an event & listening skills ) 

¶ Setting the table   (counting) 

When youngsters set the table they learn 

to:  

¶ Count objects correctly  

¶ Follow simple directions  

¶ accept responsibil ity  

¶ Match one -to -one when counting 

Enjoy eating the Learning Soup!   
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